P.O. Box 7791 • Greensboro, NC 27417 (336) 292-1255 • www.ifmnews.com

October 1, 2025

Dear friends at South Charlotte Baptist Church,

Thank you for your many years supporting Terry and Sandy Washer as missionaries with IFM. I am writing to let you know that retired IFM missionary, Terry Washer, went to be with the Lord on August 24, 2025. He passed away after a brief struggle with cancer. Though we are grieved at his death, we are thankful for his strong testimony and rejoice that he is with the Savior!

Terry, alongside his late wife Sandy, was a faithful servant of the Lord for many years in both Zambia and Kenya. Through their ministries in both countries, they were able to establish churches, work with poor and orphaned street children, lead Bible studies, and see souls saved. Even after retirement, the Washers remained in contact with their dear people, and the work they did for the Lord lives on today.

We have ceased to receipt support for Terry, and you will find your most recent support check enclosed with this letter. If you are interested in other IFM mission fields or redirecting your support to a different missionary, we might suggest supporting IFM national missionaries Harrison Wabiru and Joseph Ndegwa through the Kenya Fields Memorial Fund. Terry and Sandy worked with these men while serving with her parents in Kenya and this work remained on the Washers heart after God lead them back to Zambia, so much so that they traveled back to Kenya repeatedly over the years. After the death of David Fields in 2020, IFM approved both Harrison and Joseph as Associate Missionaries to continue on the work in Kenya. We have witnessed how God has used them to grow this ministry planting churches in Kenya. The Fields and Washers trained them well. (2 Timothy 2:2)

Thank you again for your many faithful years of support! Pray with us that the Lord will continue to raise up faithful missionaries for his glory!

Laboring together,

Treg Spicer

IFM Executive Director